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Republic of the Philippines  By: N

Bepartment of Education U/
REGION XI

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DEL NORTE

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
March 21, 2022

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. 414 , s. 2022

INVITATION OF THE UNIVERSITY OF MINDANAO FOR FREE WEBINARS FOR SENIOR HIGH
SCHOOL GRADE 12 STUDENTS

Jlo: Dr. Rebecca C. Sagot, Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Dr. Eduard C. Amoguis, Chief, Curriculum Implementation Division
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
School Heads of the Senior High School

1. Relative to the invitation of the University of Mindanao External Relations and International
Affairs Office of Davao City for a series of Webinars, this office invites interested Grade 12
students to join.

2. The participation is voluntary; however, this shall be shared to the Grade 12 learners for
them to be informed of the invitation. Attached to this Memorandum is the letter of invitation,
specifying the details of its webinars.

3. Everyone is highly encouraged to continually support and recognize the value of equality and
diversity of all personnel while complying with the directives set forth by this office.

4. Health Protocols shall be observed at all times.

S. Please be guided accordingly.

DEE D. SILVA, DPA, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

for The Schools Divisjon S rintendent

C. SAGOT

EBEC SAG!
-RAssistant Schools Divisior: Siaarintendent
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External Relations & International Affairs Office
Embassy Area, Bonifacio cor. Bolton Sts, Davao City
Phone No: (082)227-5456 Local 161

Telefax: (082) 226-3526
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March 18, 2022

DR. DEE DE SILVA, CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent
Division of Davao Del Norte

Dr.Silva:

The University of Mindanao is in support of DepEd’s Work Immersion Implementation for all
senior high schools during the COVID-19 pandemic. The current crisis limits the learners'
opportunities from reporting to work immersion partner institutions, performing duties and tasks,
and experiencing the usual pre- and post-immersion activities.

As a proactive response of the university to this problem, we provide free webinars to Grade 12
students that will discuss various topics related to Work Immersion Subject. These topics will
cover the key learning areas of the subject, such as Writing a Winning Cover Letter and Resume,
How to Ace the Interview, Work Ethics, Social Media Etiquette, Career Opportunities, Business
Research and Product Development (ABM), Capstone Project Ideas (STEM), Research and
Creative Portfolio (HUMSS/GAS), Food Processing and Technology, Cookery, Information and
Communication Technology, Electronics and Automotive Servicing (TVL), among others.
Moreover, the university will conduct culminating activity to all participating schools to award the
best in Immersion Portfolio and Interview and more interesting contests with big surprises await
students.

In view of the above purpose, we are asking for support and approval from your end to allow the
Grade 12 students of your division to join the webinar series on their preferred schedule. Students
can choose their  preferred schedule and register  thru  this link
https://tinyurl.com/SHSImmersionWebinarSeries2022. For queries and clarifications, you may
contact Benjie D. Maynopas at 09275826710 or  email him at
uminformationassistant@umindanao.edu.ph

Looking forward to your favorable response on this matter.

Respectfll&yours,
DR. REYNALDg&CASTRO

Vice President



